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May 10, 2022  

 

tmichiels@thamescentre.on.ca   
Tena Michiels 
Municipal Clerk  
Municipality of Thames Centre 
4305 Hamilton Road 
Dorchester, ON  N0L 1G3 
 

Dear Ms. Michiels: 

The County of Middlesex has undertaken several initiatives relative to the LDD moth (formerly 
Gypsy moth, now also Spongy moth). This has included education and outreach activities, a passive 
management response for County-owned woodlands, and the adoption of a ‘Good Neighbour Policy’ 
relative to landowners adjacent to the County-owned woodlands. 

 We are pleased to let you know that a new Middlesex County Spongy Moth Monitoring and 
Citizen Science Program is being launched and we would also like to request your assistance to place 
materials in your local office.  

This program is a partnership with the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) and landowners 
of Middlesex County and will provide select residents with an opportunity to trap moths on their 
property and provide the necessary data to allow the County and the CFIA to better understand both 
the geographical distribution and the population dynamics associated with the current Moth outbreak. 

In addition to reducing the adult male moth population this initiative will encourage County 
residents to be a part of a citizen science initiative. 

In order to facilitate the distribution of the spongy moth traps across the County, and to engage 
and encourage the community, we are asking for the help of our local libraries and municipalities.  The 
County’s Forestry department would like to drop off a small number of traps and a sign-up sheet along 
with a poster to help promote this initiative.  We are asking that the poster be set up somewhere 
prominent and that any citizen wanting to participate in this program receive their free trap after filling 
out the form provided. 
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We hope we have designed the program to minimize any inconvenience for member 
municipalities but to optimize our collective education and outreach opportunities and community 
participation. If you see an opportunity to improve the program, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Thank you for your time and participation. 

 

Yours truly, 

 
 
 
 
 
         Mark Brown, RPF 
DV/th         Woodlands Conservation Officer  
 


